
 1

 Memories      
 The Official Newsletter of the Grover Cleveland High School Class of 1965 
                                         www.gchs65.com 
 
Volume: 2     Number:  3    March 17, 2015     Contact:  Pete Senoff (petesenoff@earthlink.net)                                    
 
 

It's Been 50 Years Since We Graduated. 
How Have We Changed? 

 
     This year is an important one for all of us.  It 
marks 50 years since we all graduated from the 
hallowed halls of Grover Cleveland High School 
and went on to face the world from the relative 
safety of that Reseda, California institution.   
 
     There were more than 840 of us in that 
graduating class and there are more than 840 
"Stories" of what each of us have done with our 
lives since then.  Collectively and/or individually, 
we have formed families, had children (and 
grandchildren), gone on to careers in every manner 
of job and occupation possible, gone to war, 
celebrated peace, experienced every possible 
emotion and so much more.  And we also must 
think about our classmates who are no longer with us...close to 100 that we have 
confirmed so far.  We all had friends on that list, some more than others.   
 
     All of the above instills in us feelings and memories (happy and sad)   
that will surface as we engage with each other via events like our upcoming "50-Year 
Celebration" and through communication vehicles like our Class website 
(www.gchs65.com) and this newsletter.   
 
     That is the purpose of the above event and our communications efforts:  
engagement.  We want to provide you with a way to re-connect with your friends, 
classmates, teachers (yes, some are still around and may attend our October event) and 
memories from those 1962-1965 years at GCHS.   
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We believe (hope) that all of these folks (and lots more) will be at our October 
Celebration. Their identities are as follows (SPOILERS ALERT): 
 
Left Side, Top to Bottom:  Larry Wolf catching a giant Tuna while sport fishing; an early 
modeling shot of Gloria Dorcy (with later-to-be husband David Mertz); Baron Laetzsch 
with his wife, daughter and new granddaughter; Sharon Lockwood, in makeup and 
costume for a recent starring role in a play.  Bottom row, from left:  Jeff Davis with 
Vicki Lewis-Wilding at a recent get-together; Steve Ritchie; Scott Brown, at his newest 
retail swimsuit store on Maui; Randy Krumrei from a 60's military photo; and Mr. and 
Mrs. Jim Denman.   
 
There are hundreds (really, hundreds) of photos of classmates on our exclusive website 
(www.gchs65.com) that have captions and can be blown up.  And new ones are being 
added almost daily.  Do we have a recent photo of you?  Please send us something to 
represent yourself amongst your fellow GCHS65 friends and classmates.  Email your 
photos (jpegs are best) to:  petesenoff@earthlink.net and we will add them to the 
website within 24 hours.  And send us your Life Story, also.  Share with your friends. 
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Yes, it's getting closer and closer to 
our HUGE event (October 15-18).  
You know the drill...please let us 
know if you want to attend so we can 
save space for you.  We don't even 
need your check immediately 
(although it would be helpful for us to 
pay for deposits and vendors in 
front).  But right now, we really need 
your commitment to attend. That's 
all.  Just an RSVP via our website.  
We hope you can attend.  You will be 
sorry if you miss this once-in-a-
lifetime event. 
 
And if you still have questions and 
want to talk to one of our Committee 

members by phone, call either Gloria Dorcy or Dick Eyster between 10:00am-5:00pm 
PT.  If they miss your call, they will return your voicemail as soon as possible. 
 
   Gloria Dorcy   818-577-5959  
   Dick Eyster   818-209-1640 
 
 

Looking for Information on  
Specific GCHS65 Friends? 

Here's a simple way to find them on our website. 
 
     We built our website full of features to make it easy for you to find information on 
people you are seeking...both in terms of stories and photos.  
 
     The easiest tool is the search box that appears in the upper right hand corner of each 
and every page.  Just type in a person's name and you will get relevant information on 
where to find that person on the website, via automatic links to the exact page and 
section.  Try it for yourself.  It will save you lots of time. 
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Please Help Us Find Our Missing Cavaliers 
(Letters N-O-P This Week) 

 
    As we've discussed before, we have an incredible Search Committee (Led by Dixie 
Reinhardt, Kristie Bechtold and Jeff Davis) seeking out our missing friends and 
classmates from the Summer and Winter 1965 classes.  But it is getting increasingly 
harder to find many of them...almost 400 (out of our class of 870 students) are still 
missing from our contact database.   
 
     We would guess that some of you may be friends 
with these people and have kept up with the current 
whereabouts.  We would really appreciate your help 
and assistance in finding them...so we can all re-
connect, enjoy events like our upcoming 50th 
celebration and keep up with each other on our 
official website.   
 
     The complete list of these "missing" people 
appears on our website (and it is continuously updated as we receive new information).  
But so many names may be a little daunting to look at.  So we decided to break-down 
that list into smaller chunks and publish them in successive issues of this newsletter.  
Please check these names, today from the letters "N, O and P", to see if you can help us 
find any of them.   
 

N 

 
Nemitz, Linda 
Nerini, Beverly 
Nerini, Sharon 
Nero, Mildred 
Newbold, Janice 
Niblack, Karen 
Nicodin, Janet 
Noble, Keith 
Nowland, Dennis 
 
 

O 

 
Olson, Richard 
O'Neil, Dennis 
Orchard, Michael 
Ortega, Val 
Osburn, Barbara 
Oslund, Wally 
 

P 

 
Parodi, Donald 
Parrish, Linda 
Pate, Claude (Bud) 

Patterson, Richard 
Paulson, James 
Pearce, Martha 
Perron, Cynthia 
Peters, Sheri 
Petersen, Christopher 
Peterson, Diane 
Philbrick, Judith 
Philpot, Cheryl 
Pittaway, David 
Plattenberger, Douglas 
Ponsky, Noreen 
Posley, Sandra 
Powell, Judith 
Pyren, Kris 

 

      If you have contact information on ANY of these people, please inform us as soon 
as possible so we can reach out to them.  We also have a bunch of GCHS65 friends 
who we have "found" but only with a possible street address and/or phone number.  We 
would love to reach them (if possible) via email.  More details next issue. 
   
     Please contact Dixie Reinhardt at:  dixierein@gmail.com with any information you 
may have on these (above) people.  Thank you. 
 
 
THAT'S ALL FOR NOW....WATCH FOR THE NEXT ISSUE OF "MEMORIES" ON 
APRIL 1.  WILL IT BE AN APRIL FOOLS ISSUE?  OUR LIPS ARE SEALED! 


